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Auditor General DePasquale Releases Nearly $60 Million to Help 
Volunteer Firefighters Protect Pennsylvania Communities 

STEELTON – Auditor General Eugene DePasquale today announced he has released nearly $60 million in 
aid to support volunteer firefighters across Pennsylvania – a nearly $5 million increase over last year. 
“State aid provided to volunteer firefighters’ relief associations helps dedicated first responders save 
lives and protect our communities,” DePasquale said during a visit to the Steelton Fire Department in 
Dauphin County. “The state funding I am announcing today will help provide life-saving equipment, 
critical training and insurance for tens of thousands of volunteer firefighters all across the state.” 

Under DePasquale’s 2019 state aid distribution, 2,518 municipalities received $59.99 million for 
distribution to volunteer firefighters’ relief associations (VFRAs). The funding comes from a 2 percent 
state tax on fire insurance premiums purchased by Pennsylvania residents from out-of-state insurance 
companies. 

“For the first time since I took office, VFRA funding has increased over the previous year,” DePasquale 
said. “The additional funding is good news to volunteer firefighters who have had to weather some hits 
in state aid over the past few years.”  

In Dauphin County, VFRA funding grew to nearly $1.4 million, a $100,000 increase over last year. 
Steelton will receive $24,354.27 this year, reflecting an increase of $1,722.75 over last year. 

The state aid helps to reduce burdens on local taxpayers, according to Eugene Vance, fire chief of the 
Steelton Fire Department and president of the Steelton VFRA.  

“Every year it gets harder and harder to keep up. The number of volunteers keeps dropping. Our costs 
keep going up. Money is tight,” said Vance, who has been a volunteer firefighter for nearly 50 years.  

Steelton is an all-volunteer fire company which responded to nearly 500 emergency calls last year. To 
make ends meet, firefighters held several fundraisers including: three chicken barbeques, Christmas tree 
and Easter flower sales, sub and soup sales, pie sales and “Fill the Boot” donation drives. 

DePasquale repeated his call for the General Assembly to consider giving VFRAs greater flexibility to use 
the state aid they receive in ways that meet specific local needs. Current state law tightly restricts how 
the money may be spent. 
“I want to make sure that the law governing the use of state aid is keeping up with changes in how fire 
services are provided,” he said.  
Act 118 of 2010 governs the overall operation of volunteer firefighter relief associations, which are 
legally separate from the fire departments they support. State aid provided under the law is intended to 
solely benefit volunteer firefighters. The list of eligible expenses is found online here. 
In addition to distributing the funding to VFRAs, the Department of the Auditor General also audits 
those organizations to ensure state aid is spent appropriately. The state aid was distributed to 
municipalities on Sept. 16 and must be transferred to VFRAs within 60 days of receipt. 

Review 2019 VFRA funding details for all municipalities online at www.PaAuditor.gov. 
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EDITOR’S NOTE: A by-county listing of VFRA state aid for 2019 is provided below. 
  



  
 


